
Dear State Public Charter Authority,

Below are a few updates for Young Women's Leadership Academy Las Vegas (YWLA) in the

following categories of our pre-opening progress: Facilities, Recruitment for scholars,

on-boarding of the founding team.

Staff Updates

YWLA is 67% staffed. We are currently looking for staff in critical shortage areas of Math and

Science. YWLA is running ads for the positions in the below locations. We are also running

social media ads along the west coast. Additionally, we have shifted to offering a teacher

incentive to team members that  recruit a team member that is offered and accepted. Our

contingency plan for staffing is to partner with Troop in order to get a long term substitute to

support us until we are able to fill the positions.

Summer Professional Development   
2 Professional Development Series: 

● Leadership (August 1-4) 
○ Aligning systems and structures, Professional Developments, Coaching

Alignment, Curriculum, Adult Culture, Mission Minded Readings, Meeting

System and structures  
● All Staff Professional Development (Aug.1-9) 

○ Mission & Vision Alignment, Community/cultural awareness, Curriculum &

Instructional Alignment and Campus Culture Alignment, Data Review &

Response practices, Assessment alignment, Team building 
○ YWLA specific onboarding prior to all team return, systems and structures

unique to YWLA, Classroom Management & culture norming & training,  
Enrollment

YWLA is 90%  fully enrolled with 100/110 scholars.



YWLA has also hired a part time recruitment coordinator.

Upcoming Recruitment Events

● 7/30: 11:00am-2pm, Back to School Event  
● 8/5: YWLA Meet the Team 
● 8/7: 10:00am-3:00pm, Back to School Event 
● Canvassing Ongoing :  

Thursday & Friday evenings 6pm-8pm 
Saturday & Sunday (9:00am-11am) 

Facility Update

YWLA is on the SPCSA board agenda to request approval of a temporary facility. This is due to

the impact of delayed construction and retrieval of permits. Please see the timeline below for an

overview of the process we took to locate a facility.

We have identified John D. "Jackie" Gaughan Boys & Girls Clubs of Southern Nevada , 920

Cottage Grove Ave, Las Vegas, NV 89119 ; as a temporary location. We believe its history in

serving other schools in the era makes it a fit and community partner. It is 7 minutes from our

leased facility at 3415 S Mojave Road, Las Vegas, Nevada 89121. We have drafted

communication plans for families and events to on board them to the building of the school.

Below is a share of our problem solving for some of the families.




